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Finally we are above 40 degrees! Slow start here but have starts inside. The peas, radishes and
pak choy like the colder weather. The tulips were great this year (had to replant last fall... the
older ones were 20 years old!) One disturbing trend is there are hardly any bees... seen some
carpenter bees, a few bumble bees but no other small bees around the pear tree. Don't think we
will have much fruit this year. Hope this is not due to bee colony die offs....  
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